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Friday, 30 March 2007
Return to the Roma Mahala in Mitrovice/Mitrovica

Mitrovice/Mitrovica, 30 March 2007 – A ceremony today marked the beginning of the return of the Roma community to the Roma Mahala, that was once home to about 8,000 Roma, Ashkali and Egyptians (RAE) prior to June 1999.

“Return to the Roma Mahala shows how much the municipality is welcoming all returnees,” said Special Representative of the UN Secretary-General in Kosovo Joachim Ruecker at the ceremony. The SRSG expressed his appreciation to the donors and asked for additional funding for the completion of the reconstruction of the Roma Mahala.

The returns project to the Roma Mahala aims to ensure the sustainable return and reintegration of families to Mitrovice/Mitrovica. Central to these efforts was to give the Roma community the opportunity to actively participate in the reconstruction of their homes, generate income and develop social contacts with the receiving Kosovo Albanian community.

Work has been ongoing on a broad range of projects that either directly support returns or contribute to municipal efforts to build a tolerant and multi-ethnic environment. As well as reconstruction, this includes providing housing assistance, rehabilitating and expanding the infrastructure, rehabilitating the health clinic, community development, income generation projects and dialogue activities.

The initial phase is facilitating the return of 102 families to 4 apartment blocks and 54 houses. 53 families have returned to their new homes during March, while the remainder will return in the coming months. The total budget for the first phase is almost 5 million Euros, with the main donors being the Norwegian Foreign Ministry, the European Agency for Reconstruction (EAR) and the Swedish International Development Cooperation Agency (SIDA). The projects have been implemented by Norwegian Church Aid and the Danish Refugee Council, while efforts have been co-ordinated by the municipal authorities in co-operation with the international community through the Steering Group for the Roma Mahala Return.

The Steering Group is composed of representatives of UNMIK, UNHCR, OSCE, and Mitrovice/Mitrovica municipality. The Steering Group works in close co-operation with the Danish Refugee Council and Norwegian Church Aid who are responsible for the implementation of the returns projects.

Funding for the Roma Mahala return project has also been provided by the Provisional Institutions of Self-Government (PISG), the SRSG, UNDP and the governments of Ireland, Germany, Greece and Belgium. Contributions have also been made by KFOR, KPC, and KPS.







